

June 3, 2020

Delvin R. Major Chief Investigator of Air Accidents Air Accident Investigation Department Nassau, Bahamas

Dear Mr. Major

Re: SI-18-00040/Rock Sound International Airport

I refer to your letter of February 6, 2019, and subsequent discussions Major/Cargill and write to now confirm that the Department of Aviation and the Projects Implementation Unit of the Ministry of Public Works have collectively advanced recommendations to procure eleven (11) new fire trucks. The plan is to allocate the newer units to the Tier 1 Airports and reassign the older units to other Family Island Airports, including Rock Sound.

We anticipate that this exercise will be completed within the next eighteen (18) Calendar Months and in the interim, will ask the Airport Authority to confirm directly to you that adequate Fire Fighting Equipment (based on largest scheduled aircrafts that fly into this airport) are now available. In this regard, I have copied Mr. Milo Butler, General Manager, Airport Authority Ltd, and by doing so, am asking that he provides this confirmation in writing to your office, under copy to the Department of Aviation.

Yours truly,

Algernon Cargill

Director

Department of Aviation

Cc: Milo Butler, General Manager, Airport Authority